
Sucha surprise .... 

A riding friend of mine has been vacationing on Aegina for many, many years and we always 

make each other jealous of our stays there. Unfortunately, she didn't manage to pay a visit to 

the shelter recently. But postponed is not canceled. 

 

In her free time, she and her husband spend many hours playing soccer in Saxony. A 

completely new sport for me: the fun combination of golf and soccer for young and old. See 

https://soccergolf.de/. 

 

 

 

At an event not too long ago, the animal-loving owner of the facility set up a donation box for 

the benefit of Aegean Dogs e. V.. In the evening, a sum of € 400 ended up in this donation 

box! 

 

We would like to thank the owner of the facility, who does not wish to be named, for this 

generous donation! 

 

And thanks to my riding buddy Kathrin and her husband for this great idea! 

 

Your Manuela 


